
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Shelley.Henderson@uss.salvationarmy.orgShelley.Henderson@uss.salvationarmy.org

Date: 10/4/2017 9:31:11 AM
Subject: Re: Banquet

​Dear Ms. Henderson, I hope that all is well and that you had a great summer. I think that I did not ask you at 
the time for a value of the dinner. We'll need that for ethics reporting purposes. Could you please send me 
that amount? Thanks,


Danny


From: Shelley.Henderson@uss.salvationarmy.org 
Sent: Friday, February 17, 2017 7:00 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Cc: Ashley.Seager@uss.salvationarmy.org; Desmond.Smith@uss.salvationarmy.org
 
Subject: Re: Banquet 
 
Hi Danny, 
 

It was truly a pleasure to meet you last night. Thank you for attending our dinner - we enjoyed having you and the Lt. Governor there. 

I have included our social media manager (and a fantastic photographer) , Ashley Seager, on this email so she will have your email 
address to send the photos. 

Thank you again. If you or the governor have any questions about The Salvation Army, or would like to visit any of our locations, please 
get in touch. We would love to show you around! 
 

Warm Regards, 
 

Shelley 
 

Shelley Henderson 
 
Divisional Communication Director 
 
The Salvation Army of North and South Carolina 
 
  
 
Shelley.Henderson@uss.salvationarmy.org • 704.621.6106 • SalvationArmyCarolinas.org 

  
 

      

From: Danny Varat  
 
To: "shelley.henderson@uss.salvationarmy.org"  
 
Date: 02/17/2017 09:14 AM 
 
Subject: Banquet 


Thanks so much again for having us last evening and for the very nice Facebook post. Please send those pictures here when 
you can. 
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Danny
 

Sent using OWA for iPhone 


